Maple Grove Township Board Meeting Minutes

Meeting date: 2017/09/18 - Presented by: Tish Yaros - Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM. All board members present. The minutes from the August
21st meeting were read and motion made by Clerk Yaros seconded by Wendling to approve.
Motion passed.

There was no Public Comment.

Pat Andres reported that the new truck is in service and working well. Hose testing will happen
on September 27th. The Gas Leak on M-57 was caused by an independent contractor from
Consumers Energy, and they will likely be charged with the expenses associated with the
closure. M-57 had to be shut down for 7 hours and a couple business were forced to close.

Treasurer Bishop proposed a necessary budget amendment in the amount of $1500 for
additional liability insurance, seconded by Yaros. Motion passed.

Trustee Wendling reported that the playground equipment will be delivered early next week and
they should install about 2 weeks after that. Some of the tile around the playground has been
located and marked. There will be a Park meeting on Tuesday, September 19th at 7:00 p.m. to
discuss the 5 year park plan.

Trustee Anderson spoke with Justin Kopschitz regarding the Cemetery caretaker and Hall
Maintenance positions. Justin owns a lawn service and is interested in the Hall Maintenance as
well. We also discussed the logistics of this change. Anderson also mentioned that road
construction began on Bueche road and that the 4 cross tubes were already replaced.

Supervisor Krupp reported that the Misteguay Creek drain project went to court and the judge
dismissed all the objections. The drainage board had the authority to plan and determine the
scope of the project. The Drainage board is going to schedule a meeting this fall. No date has
been set yet. There is an appeal process, the meeting will likely be after that.

Krupp also motioned to adopt the Saginaw County Hazard Mitigation Plan. This plan is FEMA
approved. Yaros supported. Motion passed.

Treasurer Bishop motioned to pay bills #18249 thru 18277 totaling $30,323.76. Wendling
supported. Motion passed.

Supervisor Krupp motioned to adjourn the meeting, supported by Bishop. Motion carried.
Meeting adjourned at 7:22 PM



